TOWN OF BREMEN
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 3, 2019

Selectpersons present:  John Marsh, Henry Nevins

Absent: Wendy Pieh

Public: Walter Voskian, Bremen Planning Board; Mary Voskian,
Bremen Town Center Project Committee; Ann Nesslage,
Bremen Conservation Commission

The meeting was called to order at 5:03 p.m.

Walter Voskian, Bremen Planning Board, advised they have two applications for their
meeting next week as well as an informal discussion. They also hope to work on the
revision of the building permit application.

Mary Voskian, Bremen Town Center Project Committee, advised that she submitted an
application for an ASK grant in an amount up to $2,000 for the play/recreation area
portion of the Town Center Project. The Committee is proposing a celebration on
8/8/2020 opening the play area, possibly coinciding with a State bicentennial
celebration.

Ann Nesslage, Bremen Conservation Commission (BCC), advised that the Commission
met yesterday. They discussed the trash at the Hay property and felt it was the
responsibility of a Parks and Recreation Department, as the BCC does not do
maintenance. However, they are happy the public is using the dog bags at the Hay
property. They are working on assorted projects to include work on the kiosks and
getting together a list of Town trails for the website. The BCC recommends a stone
monument be installed at the Town Spring. They also recommend removing the pallets
at the Hay property. Next spring more work will be done to the Hilton O’Connor Trail at
the Town Forest. The BCC is also trying to come up with ideas for the Hillside Trail.
The BCC would like to update their page on the Town website. They will submit their
plan for changes to the Town office.

The Town is working on LED lighting with funding through The Nature Conservancy and
Efficiency Maine.

The Town received three bids for solar power and all have been thoroughly reviewed.
On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to accept the
bid from Uprising Solar & Electrical, subject to the structural engineer’s report
and a Town vote.

The Town office staff has enrolled in a Maine Municipal Association Budget Workshop
on Thursday, November 14 in Union. Therefore, the office will be closed on that date.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to approve the
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes of 9/19/2019.
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On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to approve the
Public Hearing Minutes of 9/26/2019.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to approve the
Warrants of 9/27/2019 and 10/04/2019.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to adjourn at
5:54 p.m.
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